Meeting Minutes from H&S Board Meeting 11/10/22

Principal’s Update-

It has been a busy month for Mrs. Greenberg. She visited Washington, D.C. to accept the Blue-
Ribbon Award. There were some very educational and enlightening workshops. Itis very

exciting for our school! We will have our Blue Ribbon Liturgy on Wednesday 11/16 at 1:30.

Bernadette Dougherty, from the Office of Catholic Education, will stay to attend the prayer

service.
We will start our 40 hours devotion and the students will visit church with their prayer partners.

Mrs. Greenberg was very pleased with the Saints Liturgy. It was nice to have it back and

celebrate it like we always historically did at Corpus Christi.

Hiring of teachers is still very much an active process. Mrs. Greenberg is in touch with local
Universities in the area and also on hiring sites. She has a connection with someone at
Gwynedd Mercy University and is praying for a December graduate to possible fill our Honors
Math vacancy.

Wi-Fi update- Amy Herron has reached out to the IU. She has requested a reorganization for the
EANS money that was issued during Covid. She met with the head contact, and they are
working on a new path to move the Wi-Fi request along. Licenses need to be extended and
platform changed to keep it moving and get completed faster.

The Walkie Talkies are still on backorder.

There is a Safe Environment, Touching Safety, Class for the children on 11/22/22.

There is a Pre-K/K Shadow Day Tuesday 11/15/22.

Past Events:

1t and 2" Grade Social was a success. Thank you to the chairs and committee.

Grandparents Day went well. Thank you to Sam, Jess and volunteers. We hope for more
volunteers next year, especially to keep them moving through the Social Hall. We had more in
attendance than was anticipated but everything went very smooth!

Trunk or Treat- went well as usual. Thank you to chairs and committee members for a fun
event.

Upcoming Events:

Muffins with Mom- Thursday 11/17/22 Jeremy Miller, Steve Scaduto and committee

3@ and 4" Grade Social- Friday 11/18/22 DeeDee D’Angelo, Sam D’Agostino and committee
11/17/22 Home and School General Meeting in Social Hall at 7pm. Danny Bader will be speaking
about his inspirational story. Paul Bader will chat about The Chosen prior to Danny.

Christmas Bazaar is in the works from all parties. There are 410 students in our school. We will
supplement Visitation BVM with part of the proceeds from the bazaar, as in years past. If there
is going to be pictures of any kind a permission slip needs to be signed by every parent.

Fundraising

Pura Vida- we sold 190 bracelets which made our school $760.00



Zwahlen’s Apples — orders coming in. DeeDee said not as much as anticipated so far. Hopefully
more by the deadline.

Wawa gift cards will kick off in the Spring

Fundraising Committee working on baskets for the bazaar and we will do The 12 Days of
Christmas online raffle again.

Other Items:

Mrs. Greenberg is toying with the idea of a Q&A type discussion. It would have to be during
the school day and a controlled setting where questions are entered ahead of time. She is
open to the idea. This type of thing would never be interchanged with a H&S General Meeting.
Historically, speakers have always been a part of the general meetings as a gift from the H&S.
Teachers are asking H&S for new playground equipment. Mrs. Greenberg will poll teachers for
their specific requests.

We will be hanging the new Blue Ribbon Sign and moving the existing one next to it. The cost
is 10K. Mrs. Greenberg and Mrs. Herron asked if H& S could fundraise to pay for half.



